November 1, 2011
Members present:
         - President: Schuyler Schupbach – present
         - Treasurer: George Kaupas – present
         - Grounds Management: Justin Clark – present
         - Board Member: Anna Paxton – present
The meeting was called to Order by President Schuyler Schupbach at 7:09 p.m.   
            The first item was the Treasurer’s Report.  George provided a copy of all income and expenditures.  One homeowner did make their delinquent dues payment. 
            A homeowner, Kim Mixer, has requested information on what is required to build an outbuilding and to construct a fence.  Compliance Board Member, Gary Ash, has provided information to Kim on steps to obtain approval for the construction.
            A discussion was held around the issue involving the home located at 13563 Fawn Dr.  There is an issue with the outfall line running behind the houses on Fawn Drive.  It appears there is a blockage in the drain pipe in the center of lot 96 owned by the Sappingtons.  The Sappingtons have taken the position that the Association does not have an easement to fix the outfall line.  As a result, the Board authorized getting a legal opinion to determine if the Association has an easement to repair the pipe.  The opinion concluded that there was a valid easement.  Discussions continue in an effort to resolve the situation.  The Board is committed to minimizing attorney fees incurred, however it appears that legal action will be required to resolve the situation.  The Board is continuing to get bids on the cost to make the repair.  
                A discussion was held regarding the Association website.  Schuyler will send out an email to homeowners reminding them about the website and that the directory and Board Meeting Minutes are available on the website.  
                A discussion was held regarding the possibility of putting trails around the ponds for walkers.  The proposal was to use the easement located around the ponds and add sidewalks.  Justin agreed to explore the concept and will report back.  
                There was nothing further and the meeting was adjourned at 8:04.

